
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 6th July 2020 

  

 
We are enjoying having our Year Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 children back in school. We are really looking forward 
to welcoming all of our children back in September. We received guidance from the government at the end of last 
week regarding the full reopening of schools in September. We will be working through the guidance this week and 
receiving advice from the East Riding Local Authority, in order to create a plan for our full return. Following 
discussions and meetings with staff this week we will communicate with you as early as we can next week to share 
how things will work in school for the new school year.  
 
Our latest set of Home Learning was set last Monday and our final set will be set next Monday 13th July. These 
learning packs can be found in the usual place on our website. We would also like to remind you of the Oak 
National Academy, which is a fantastic resource produced by the DFE. The Oak National Academy website has 
online lessons with teachers (rather than you) doing the teaching. We are more than happy for you to use the 
resources for your child/children’s year group and use what (if anything) you find useful. This may suit some 
parents/carers circumstances better than the class learning packs. Please do whatever works for you. The link is 
https://www.thenational.academy/ and is also available as a link on our Home Learning homepage.  

 
As always please do not hesitate to contact me via email at headteacher@huttoncranswick.eriding.net or on the 
school number 01377 270482 with any questions or concerns you may have.  
 
Thank you to all of the parents/carers for your continued support during these unprecedented times. 
 
Take care and stay safe.  
 
Mrs Burkinshaw  
 

We have appointed five new members of staff to join our team from September. Miss Bethany Platten and Miss Ellie 
Delves have been appointed as Teaching Assistants; Mrs Laura Walker has been appointed as a Higher Level 
Teaching Assistant, teaching lessons across school, alongside Mrs Wendy Pickles who will be taking on a new role as 
a HLTA. We have also appointed Miss Justyna Bragiel and Miss Lisa Capes as Midday Assistants. We would like to 
welcome all of our new staff and we know they will be fantastic additions to our team.  
 
Class arrangements for September are as follows: 
 
Year R = Mrs Leeks with Mrs Hayhurst, Mrs Pickles, Mrs Walker and Miss Platten  
Year 1 = Mrs Hoyle (Monday – Thursday) Mrs Webb (Friday) with Mrs Walker and Mrs Caslake  
Year 2 = Miss Midgley with Mrs Lucas 
Year 3 = Mr Nevet with Miss Shipley and Mrs Perry  
Year 4 = Mrs Lewer (Monday/Tuesday/Friday)Mrs Webb (Wednesday/Thursday) with Mrs Oxlade and Miss Delves  
Year 5 = Miss Smith with Mrs Brewster  
Year 6 = Miss Elliott with Mrs Atkins and Mrs Mattock  
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The children’s end of year reports will be available from Monday next week. The children currently attending school 
will bring their report home with them on Monday. For those children not attending school their report will be 
available to collect between Monday 13th July and Thursday 16th July from 9.00am-3.00pm.  They will be in the front 
entrance of school in year groups with the child’s name on. We will leave two copies for both parents/carers where 
this is necessary. If there is not an additional report available and you require one, please ring the bell at the main 
office and we will copy a report for you. All reports not collected by 3pm on Thursday 16th July will be kept in school 
until September.  Within the report envelope there will be a letter explaining the report and a slip for your feedback. 
Enjoy reading your child’s report, and please fill in the feedback slip. Feedback slips can be brought back to school by 
the children currently attending. For the children not currently attending there will be a box in the school entrance 
and they can be dropped in from Monday – Thursday between the hours of 9am – 3pm.  We welcome all feedback in 
our continued drive to be the best we can be. Many thanks in advance for your cooperation in collecting your child’s 
report.  

We are kindly asking that reading books that were sent home at the start of the school closure, are returned to 
school by the end of this term. This applies mainly to children in Year Reception, 1, 2, 3 and some of our Y5 children. 
The return of books will help staff to organise and sort books ready for September. It would be really helpful if books 
could be returned inside your child’s Reading Record. For the children currently in school their Reading Record and 
books can be handed in to their teacher. For children not in school, we have left a box in the front entrance as of 
today. Reading Records and books can be left in the box Monday – Thursday between 9am – 3pm for the next two 
weeks. We thank you in advance for your cooperation.   

From Monday 13th July there will be stools from our Computing Suite, wooden book cases and sideboards left 
outside the school for anyone to take. Please feel free to collect anything that you can make use of. We are 
completing work inside school over the summer holidays, upgrading our computing suite and library. Please feel free 
to inform people that these items are free to a good home and will be available for collection from the bike shed 
area. 

We would like to take this opportunity to mention our Year 6 children. They have returned to school, however they 
have not been able to complete any of the usual celebrations and traditions that they take part in at this time of 
year. To name a few, they have missed their residential visit which would have been last week; their end of school 
production which they perform to the whole school and to parents/carers; their celebratory meal out and their 
leaver’s assembly. The end of the children’s primary school journey is a really special time to reflect and celebrate 
the children’s academic, social and emotional achievements and progress throughout school. Our Year 6 children 
have done extremely well to accept that this year cannot be the same as in previous years, and the things that they 
look forward to, cannot happen. We wanted to give them a special mention to say that we are proud of the way that 
they are making the most of their final weeks at our school and we are proud of how they have dealt with the 
disappointment. Miss Elliott and Mrs Atkins are working extremely hard to ensure that the children are as prepared 
as they can be for their secondary school transition and they are ensuring the last couple of weeks are as enjoyable 
and memorable as possible, given the current circumstances. The children will enjoy a ‘Fish and Chip’ picnic treat 
next Thursday on their last day and we hope to arrange a get together somewhere for the children in the Autumn 
term. Well done to Year 6 – we are extremely proud of you all. We are sure that you will continue to enjoy your final 
two weeks.  Keep smiling! 


